FIRST HALF OF 2022 NEWSLETTER, IMPORTANT NEWS FIRST Wilfred suffered a heart attack on the 20t °f December 2021 and
was rushed to hpspital where he was given three stents on the 24t o December, to return home on Christmas Day. Since then he is
making a slow but sure recovery. Due to this and that | am 70 years old this year, we have decided to rent out Standlake Ranch to
Oxford Baptist Church and take a nice long sabbatical to Port Elizabeth in South Africa to return on the 18 January 2023.

The ministry will continue as normal, as most of it is done through the internet, as well as upgrading to YouTube programs and
encouraging the people in Port Elizabeth where there is a vast opportunity in ministry.

Pauline Clack’s address is 67 Quarry Road, Witney, OX28 1JT. Her telephone number is 01993 200936 and will continue as secretary
from her home in Witney to free up our home to be rented out while we are away.

SIERRA LEONE. Pastor Bobor has brought a 25-acre farm and is planting over 2000 Palm Oil trees to further help the people in his
churches.

We had 339 people who through listening the “Farming Gods Way” radio broadcasts have established successful farms which provide
for their families, plus income from selling excess vegetables. Pastor Tejah is now feeding 69 people in his church from his farm.

INTERCESSORY PRAYER Through the radio broadcasts we have also raised up 1000 intercessors who have dedicated 10% of
their time for intercessory prayer. We have just completed two weeks of intercessory radio broadcasts twice a day to pray for the
current world situations. It has proved so successful that we will be carry on doing this over the radio broadcast 8.00.a.m. UK time .
every Wednesday to keep up the momentum.

NIGERIA, Pastor Oladipo downloads our Wilderness Life Talks from our YouTube Channel and sends them on computer sticks to
the many house churches he has planted, as well as his Bible Schools. The people are very encouraged by them.

GHANA. Pastor David Botchway has completed his cottages on his land and is renting them out to further raise funds for his growing
ministry of Bible Schools and church plants throughout Ghana, Togo, and Benin.

THAILAND. We have a prayer meeting every Friday with the team, they are really making good strides in pioneering more evangelism
and planting a Bible School.

PAKISTAN. We do telephone crusades two to three times every month with wonderful results in salvations and healing. In April
people began bringing the sick for the Christian God to heal them. A mom brought a sick baby whom the local hospital was unable
to help. The baby was instantly healed. A man was carried in on a stretcher and was also instantly healed. The Lord also healed a
girl from Polio so that she could then walk.
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